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1st November, 2007 

O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri Anup Dharwal, forwarded by Medical Council of India, alleging medical negligence on the part of doctors of Delhi Heart & Lung Institute (referred hereinafter the said hospital), in the treatment administered to complainant’s mother late Urmila Devi (referred hereinafter as the patient), resulting in her death.  

The Delhi Medical Council perused the complaint, written statement of Director, Delhi Heart & Lung Institute, copy of medical records of Delhi Heart & Lung Institute and other documents on record.  

The Council observes that the patient had multiple pre-existing cardiac ailments.  She underwent percutaneus transluminal coronary angioplasty and stenting done in Feb 2005 but repeat coronary angiography done in March 2005 because of chest pain revealed stent stenosis with native triple vessel disease. 

She was admitted at Delhi Heart & Lung Institute for Coronary artery bypass grafting (CABG) on 29.8.2005.  She was scheduled for CABG and mitral valve replacement for 31.8.2005 on high risk consent as she was on antiplatelet drugs.  The patient, however, expired on 30.8.2005 due to cardio-respiratory arrest. 
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In view of the above, it is the decision of Delhi Medical Council that the line of treatment adopted by doctors of Delhi Heart & Lung Institute in the treatment administered to late Urmila Devi was in accordance with the accepted professional practice and prima facie no case of medical negligence is made out against the doctors of Delhi Heart & Lung Institute.

Complaint stands disposed. 

By the Order & in the name of

            Delhi Medical Council

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

Copy to :-
1. Shri Anup Dharwal, 33/14, Cipra Path, Mansarovar, Jaipur
2. Medical Superintendent, Delhi Heart & Lung Institute, 3-mm 11, Panchkuian Road, New Delhi – 110055
3. Joint Secretary, Medical Council of India, Pocket-14, Sector-8, Dwarka, New Delhi – 110075 – with reference to letter No. MCI-211(2)(150)/2006-Ethics/3777 dated 13.5.2006 

                         (Dr. Girish Tyagi)

Secretary

